VILLAGE MILLS EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT

December 17, 2019
The Village Mills Emergency Services District met December 17, 2019 in the Wildwood Library. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Comm. Walton.  Present were Comm. Fisher, Comm. McDonald, Comm. Liles and Comm. Wornick and Marshall Odom for WVFD
The minutes of the November meeting were approved with one change to be posted to Commissioners. Motion was made to accept by Comm. Fisher and seconded by Comm. Wornick. The motion carried unanimously and is adopted.

WVFD     Santa rode the fire truck to the Mill House for the Christmas party.
Building status   Construction on the build out of the Station has started. Exterior office walls are now up and decking laid upstairs for HVAC installation. The gutters on the station have been cleaned.
Treasurer’s report   Treasurer’s report was read. A motion was made for approval of the Treasurer’s report by Comm. McDonald and seconded by Comm. Wornick. The motion carried unanimously and is adopted. The proposed 2020 budget was discussed with minor changes. Comm. Walton made a motion to accept the amended budget and was seconded by Comm. Wornick. The motion carried unanimously and the 2020 budget is adopted. There was a lengthy discussion on ways to comply with SB2. The Tyler County Appraisal district has sent out guidance to help us comply. There will be further discussion and possible action taken to proceed with complying with SB2 requirements at the January meeting. 
The next meeting was set for January 21, 2020
A motion to adjourn was made by Comm. Fisher. and seconded by Comm. Liles. The motion passed and the meeting adjourned.

General discussion     Discussed minor grass fire at the Wildwood Gate.
